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Minutes of the Meeting
Voluntary Sector Forum (Children, Young People and Families) 

Held on 7th September 2016
Dereham Town Football Club, Norwich Road, Dereham, NR20 3PX

	Item
	Notes
	Actions

	Welcome, apologies for absence and introductions
	· Tim Sweeting (Chair) – YMCA

· Belinda Crayston (Vice Chair) – Shine (East Norfolk) 

· Jess Dillon (minutes) – Momentum (Norfolk)
· Cindee Crehan – Momentum (Norfolk)

· Aimee Gedge – Momentum (Norfolk) 
· Sarah Southernwood – Shine (East Norfolk)
· Andrea Bell – ADD Norfolk 

· Serena Davies – ADD Norfolk

· Ollie Ogden – West Norfolk Youth Advisory Board 

· Alison Furniss – Family Voice 

· Karen Creed – Karen Creed 4 Youth Work 

· Andy McGown – Carers Trust Norfolk – Young Carers Forum 

· Anita Beckett – Breckland Youth Advisory Board
· Alex Cox – Your Own Place CIC 

· Liz Cross – Home-Start Swaffham & District 

· Dan Mobbs – MAP

· Colin Dutton – Norwich & Great Yarmouth Youth Advisory Board
· Ryan Bedwell-Woods – MAP 
· Penny Olivo – Action For Children 

· Suzanne Bryant – Break 

· Debbie Winteringham – Nelson’s Journey 

· Tim Eyres – Children’s Services, Norfolk County Council 

· Sarah Jones – Children’s Services, Norfolk County Council

· Sally Hoare – Broadland District Council 

· Anne Harper – Equal Lives 

· John Lee – The Matthew Project 

· Hilary Richards – Break 

· Tony Ing – The Benjamin Foundation 

· Pat Brickley – Norfolk SEN Network 

· Sarah- Jayne Lumley – Norfolk Safeguarding Children’s Board 

· Alan Hopley – Voluntary Norfolk 

· Anastasia Twigg – North Norfolk Youth Advisory Board 
· Carla Larkins – Family Matters 

· Clare Howard – Family Matters 

· Carolyn Heydon – Volunteering Matters 

· Emma Forster – Volunteering Matters 

· Tracey Rob    - Keystone Development Trust 

· Lorraine          - The Hamlet

· Natalie Davies – Inspired Youth

· Harry Town – MTM Youth Services CIC 

· Sharon Matthews – The Benjamin Foundation 

· Susan Pyke – Music and Special Needs Norfolk

· Mel Wheeler – Ascend Adventure 

· Simon Wright – Nelson’s Journey 
	

	Apologies
	· Sandy Wilson – Stonham Homegroup 
· Rebecca White – Your Own Place CIC 

· Ang Fox – North Breckland Youth For Christ 
· Clare Francis – The Prices Trust 
· Esther Heybourne – The Matthew Project 

· Janice Tapp – TLC 

· Louise Holliss-Keogh – Norfolk Inclusion

· Andrew Frere-Smith – Dereham Community Support Centre 

· Emily Lown – About With Friends 

· Ros Czarnowska – NANSA

· Sal Thirlway – Early Help, Norfolk County Council 

· Sharon Hearsum – Home-Start Norwich 

· Simon Pickering – Norfolk Mediation
	

	Minutes of the last meeting 
	Belinda welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained that it was nice to see new faces. Everyone in the room introduced themselves with a few sentences about the organisation the work for.

Tim Sweeting read through the previous minutes and they were agreed as a true and accurate reflection of the last meeting. 
	

	Matters Arising
	· Momentum (Norfolk) to circulate election information to all members – completed.

· Momentum (Norfolk) to circulate the conference flyer – completed.  Tim asked for people to think about the conference for next year – do we want another joint conference, what theme do we want etc?
· Momentum to circulate information on how to register on the Local Offer and Claire Jones’ details for groups to contact direct and update their information – completed.
· All members to ensure that their organisations are listed on the Norfolk Directory and those that already are, to check their details are correct. Any changes should be emailed directly to Claire - no reported issues.
· Anyone wishing to stand as the voluntary sector representative on the Local Offer Steering Group to email the Forum – information was sent out, but no response received.  Belinda Crayston has agreed to stand as representative.
· All Forum members to visit the Forum website – Jess reports that there has been an increase in the number of visits to the Forum pages.  The most visited pages were the conference, representation and introductory pages.  The Forum pages were in the top 20 pages visited on the Momentum website. 
· Tim Sweeting, Belinda Crayston and Cindee Crehan to look at the feedback on the work of the Forum and agree what needs to happen as a response – Tim, Belinda and Cindee have met and discussed this and will be implementing some changes as a result. 

· All reps to make attendance at the Forum county meetings a priority – we have a good proportion of reps present today – this needs to continue. 


	All to send feedback to Jess about what they would like for next year’s conference.

	“You Said, We Did” feedback from Children’s Services
	Sarah Jones and Tim Eyres, Norfolk Children’s Services gave an update on the actions taken by Norfolk Children’s Services in response to recent consultations. Tim explained that they need to look at a better way of recording this information for the future. 
Signs of Safety has been a significant development in Norfolk Children’s Services.  Norfolk hosted the International Gathering for Signs of Safety which was an opportunity for Norfolk to showcase its achievements.  Norfolk Children’s Services are pleased with and proud of the engagement from the voluntary sector – significant numbers of staff have completed the training and it is being embedded in practice throughout.  Cindee Crehan has recently been nominated as the Chair for the Signs of Safety Partnership Steering Group. 
Early Help – there have been numerous conversations about trying to understand working with communities and what exists.  Contact details for the Early Help teams have been shared (this list has been circulated and is downloadable from the Momentum website on the Forum section).  It is hoped that relationships are being developed and joint work being undertaken.  For example in Fakenham the Community Capacity Coordinator is joining up the dots including within NCC.  There are a number of conversations happening between the statutory and voluntary sector, which includes Early Help Hubs and how people get their foot in the door. 

Family Support Process – FSP training has been put on hold for 6-9 months whilst the paper work for FSPs is updated to reflect Signs of Safety.  The training is being reviewed and updated.   They want to ensure that the paperwork opens up opportunities for engagement. Conversations are taking place about updating and revising the form for referrals. The training has now been relaunched – if you don’t have dates please contact us and we can let you know them. Norfolk Children’s Services would really like more participants on the training from the voluntary sector. 
The development of the Early Help Hubs is going well - Thetford’s Early Help Hub will be open in the next couple of weeks. West Norfolk’s Hub is in the development stage as they are currently just looking for premises to house the hub but the service is working well. Partnership arrangements / meetings around all hubs are working well and these are enabling conversations with people that NCC were not previously aware of. Acknowledgement that the sector is constantly changing and evolving – the Forum and Hubs are important in facilitating local engagement. Sarah explained that she is keen for more feedback to see if the sector’s experience matches this.  Sal Thirlway had hoped to attend the meeting, but was called to a meeting that he had to attend.  
Penny Olivo, Action for Children, explained that Signs of Safety is working well in their organisation.  It has led to a change in practice, which is supporting work with other organisations.  The Community Capacity Coordinators attend the Advisory Boards for the Children’s Centres – they are not taking over work that is currently being done by others. Penny also reported that the FSP training is going well and that the content is good and clear. 

Carla Larkins, Family Matters, explained that the Norwich Early Help Hub Team is good but the Norwich Hub is not accessible to the voluntary sector at present but this will be happening soon. Anita Beckett, Breckland YAB said it would be helpful to know how smaller organisations can get involved in Norwich as there do not appear to be any network meetings.   Colin Dutton, Norwich YAB, said that the YAB will be linking into the hub in the future and will report back on this.  Melanie Wheeler, Ascend Adventure, stated that she had received an email about meetings on different themes for different days of the week, but this was not widely circulated.  Sarah Jones agreed to ask Julie Westmacott, Head of Partnerships for Norwich to give an update on the Norwich Hub to send for circulation.  
Tim Eyres said it is important to recognise that the Hubs all work differently – but each will have some form of “collaboration meeting” – some will be weekly and some daily.  All hubs will have wider partnership arrangements for engagement – you just need to find the route in that works best for your organisation. Debbie Winteringham, Nelson’s Journey said that it would be helpful to have clarity around referrals to Early Help as this does seem to vary from hub – some accept a phone call and others require a completed referral form.  

Dan Mobbs, MAP, stated that he is still uncertain what early help is – he is aware of Children’s Centres making referrals to Early Help – but surely the Children’s Centres are providing early help?  All parts of the system should be working together.
Colin Dutton, Great Yarmouth and Norwich YAB, identified that there is a Youth Support Forum meeting this week.  Children’s Services Committee wants youth voice but it does not feel like they are being heard.  Tim Eyres stated that the Children’s Services Committee had their first meeting yesterday and there are three further meetings planned.  The Committee has requested to meet with the Young Commissioners from the YABS – they want to link in with the South Norfolk YAB.  

Penny Olivo, Action for Children, asked about feedback from the Reimagining consultation and which services are being cut?  Sarah Jones said that any organisation that will be impacted by the budget proposals will have been contacted individually by Commissioning Managers.   It was agreed that it would be useful to have an update on “landscaping” / budget proposals in December – the planning should be underway by then.  
	All are encouraged to sign up to the new FSP training. Dates and venues can be found here:
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-help/information-for-professionals/training-and-events/family-support-process-training 

Sarah Jones to request update on the Norwich Hub for circulation via the Forum. 



	Presentation from the Youth Advisory Boards
	Each Youth Advisory Board gave a presentation on their YAB - what they have achieved in the last year and their priorities for 2016/17. 
The presentation was by:
· Breckland – Anita Beckett 

· Broadland – Aimee Gedge (filled in as YMCA are recruiting)

· Great Yarmouth – Colin Dutton

· King’s Lynn and West Norfolk – Ollie Ogden

· Norwich – Colin Dutton

· North Norfolk – Anastasia Twigg

· South Norfolk – Harry Town (filling in for Julia Fairbrother)

Presentation available for downloading 
	

	Presentation from Kate Price District Councils
	Kate Price gave a presentation on the touchpoints between the sector and district councils and how we can improve working together – her presentation was focussed on Norwich City Council.

Norwich City Council wants more people from outside the council to get involved – including the voluntary sector.  Her team is looking at how they work better with communities and in partnership to deliver services. They want to help those who know that things are going wrong to put it right. Those who are best placed to tell what needs to happen are those in receipt of services – Norwich City Council wants to provide quality services that are recognised nationally.  

The landscape is changing and district councils face similar challenges to the voluntary sector – their budgets are also being cut and so they need to be creative about how they do things.  Councils want to improve the use of resources between the sectors and look at better ways of working.  Kate talked about “Global Sharing Communities Project”. They want to ask the city what its people want to deliver – the current funding can only cover statutory provision. 

Kate explained that the councils need to do a lot of in-house work before they branch out. They want to help the voluntary sector to be sustainable – providing a brokerage system – they want to promote collaboration and can help facilitate this.  This way they can attract larger scale funding for the VCSE. The council is looking at promoting what the voluntary sector is doing and having talks with those organisations that are working already as the council want to try and help and not duplicate what is already happening.

The Community Infrastructure Ley (CIL) is usually spent on infrastructure – roads etc. but Kate wants to use the community part of this and to keep thinking about how it is best delivered.  Norwich City Council is currently looking at giving some of the buildings it has under its remit to the sector for them to use and make better use of.   Kate explained that there are a number of distribution lists set up and regular information is circulated. There are also a number of network meetings running in Norwich – it was agreed that it would be useful to circulate the dates of these through the Forum.  
Presentation available for downloading
	Momentum (Norfolk) to circulate the contact details to get registered on the distribution lists
CC to get the dates of the Norwich network meetings from Kate and circulate these. 

	Feedback from the representatives
	All the reps that were present gave a brief update on the meetings they had attended and significant events / actions. 
Debbie Winteringham explained that the CAMHS group has not met yet. 

Clare Peak explained that the NSCB Neglect group has launched its Neglect Champions and is looking for organisations to take part. The next workshop is taking place on the 29th September 2016.
Dan Mobbs explained that he represents the Forum on two groups and that the Joint Commissioning group has not met yet. 

Tony Ing represents the forum on the NSCB Integrated Working Group and he explained that the last meeting was cancelled – the next meeting is arranged for October but there is an issue with consistency of those attending. 

Sharon Matthews represents on the NSCB Workforce Development Group the next meeting is arranged for the 27th September and the group will be looking at the S11 Self-Assessment. 

Hilary Richards was the rep on the Corporate Parenting Board but this group has restructured and there is no longer a place for the voluntary sector rep.  Cindee Crehan said she was aware of this but had suggested at the Children and Young People’s Strategic Partnership Board that the current composition of this group means that there is no external challenge.  There was supposed to have been a multi-agency group established as part of the structure but this has not happened.

There was discussion about the restructure of the Children and Young People’s Strategic Partnership Board and the fact that it is supposed to be identifying priorities and then looking at the composition of the sub-groups.  There was general frustration that Norfolk Children’s Services is struggling to engage appropriately with the voluntary sector. 

All rep reports can be found at: http://www.momentumnorfolk.org.uk/forum/default.asp?pageno=10  They are also circulated via the Forum e-news. 

Tim explained that we do have some groups who need a rep and if anyone was interested in standing then to email forum@momentumnorfolk.org.uk 


	Momentum to circulate all LSCG dates to reps
Please consider standing as a rep on those groups where there is a vacancy and let us know. 

	Sustainability and the sector
	Cindee Crehan and Alan Hopley gave a shortened presentation.  They want to look at how voluntary sector organisations can utilise the skills and experience within the sector to benefit other organisations.  
It was agreed that due to time constraints a survey would be sent out to Forum members instead of undertaking the group exercise.  
Cindee and Alan will feedback the results of this at the next Forum meeting on the 7th December 2016.
Presentation available for downloading
	All members to complete the survey, which will be sent round. 

	AOB
	There was no other business.

	

	Dates of future meetings
	· 7th December 2016 9am – 12.30pm

	


